Hoosick Falls Water Supply Project - Traffic Control Plan for NYS Route 22
Scheduled for May 13 — June 28, 2024 (Work Hours: 7:00 am to 5:00 pm — Monday to Friday)

Summary:

A Traffic Control Plan was developed to inform and protect the public and workers during
construction of a water line in the right-of-way of the northbound lane of Route 22. The plan has
been reviewed by the NYS Department of Transportation and is part of the DOT permit.

The water line, which runs from south of the Village to the Village’s Water Treatment Plant, is part of
the Hoosick Falls Water Supply Project.

The construction along Route 22 will start at 21260 Route 22 and proceed north for about 3/4 of a
mile where the line will turn east off Route 22 (just south of the Falls Diner). It will be installed in
eight sections with two planned to be completed each week.

Traffic Controls:

Traffic control will primarily be a shoulder closure where both lanes will remain open and speed
limits will not be reduced.

Signs beginning at 1 mile before the start of the work will alert drivers to the work ahead and the
shoulder closure; the signs will be installed and removed daily. As work progresses northward, these
signs also will move.

A short-term temporary lane closure may be necessary when moving construction equipment. This
temporary closure will be managed by a two-person flagging crew.

While not anticipated, provisions for closing the northbound lane would cover an 8-hour lane
closure (an intermediate lane closure). This closure would only be used if additional clearance is
required.

Notifications:

Any changes from the shoulder and a temporary closure to an intermediate closure will be made
48 hours in advance.

Communication will be sent to Town of Hoosick Falls Supervisor Mark Surdam and to Hoosick Falls
Central School District Superintendent Patrick Dailey. Construction Manager Dave Ambrose will be
responsible for all communications with the Town and School District.

Two Sensitive Work Areas:

Hoosick Falls Central School: Maintaining unimpeded traffic during peak periods is a priority.
Short-term lane closures during peak periods (7:15 to 8:45 am and 2:00 to 3:45 pm) will be avoided
if possible. If a short-term closure is required there will be 24-hour advanced notice.

Private driveways: Work zones will be modified as necessary to avoid conflicts with driveways.



